
 June 7, 2018 

Dear Braeburn Families, 

We have reached another educational milestone for your child(ren) with the conclusion of a wonderful school 
year.  These successes and achievements are attributed to our educators, parents and students working together. 
Thank you!   

 
The end of the year is also a time to reflect and analyze our current school year and look forward to next year.  I 
am excited to share that 177 of you took the time to respond to the parent survey and I believe that the high rate 
of satisfaction expressed by many parents is a testament of our effective work together.  I want to personally thank 
each and every one of you that responded. We are ranked the highest in comparison to all parent responses. My 
staff and I will continue to analyze the results of the survey in an effort to identify school improvement goals and 
the steps necessary to achieve them. I am pleased that over 95% of those of you who responded to the survey indi-
cated that you felt positive about Braeburnõs school climate either all or most of the time; however, I want to ex-
press my sincere desire to continue to work the remaining 5% of you who appear to be less satisfied. Because the 
survey was anonymous, I cannot effectively address the dissatisfaction of these parents without knowing more. If 
you are among them, please accept my invitation to meet with me at some point this summer when we can focus 
together on your concerns without interruption. While I cannot guarantee your satisfaction, I do promise that I 
will listen carefully and attempt to find a resolution. Please call or email me to set up an appointment. 

 
I have thoroughly enjoyed getting to know you and your children this year and I look forward to taking the next 
steps in our partnership.  I appreciate the tremendous support that we have received from parents during this year 
here at Braeburn and I thank you for the continued privilege to serve you and your children.  Thank you for your 
involvement in our important work of building a great school. If you are interested, I am asking for volunteers to 
assist with building gardening beds this summer for a community project that we will begin next year in partner-
ship with Healing Hands.  Please contact Mary Ellen if you are willing to help. 

 
Additionally, class placement letters will be mailed on Friday, August 10th.  Also, mark your calendars for Open 
House Monday, August 27, 2018 2:00-3:00 and Curriculum Night September 20, 2018:  Grades 3-5 (6:00-
6:45),  Specials (6:30-7:15), Grades K-2 (7:00-7:45). 

 
Have a wonderful summer filled with great memories, health and fun!   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Jeffrey F. Sousa 
 
A special thanks to Mrs. Kramer who has taken endless photos of our students, staff, and Braeburn families! Our 
òe-Bulletin Boardó in the lobby is engaging to view and brings a smile to our hearts! 

A Message from the Principalé 



 

 

Curriculum  

corner  

Summer Learning Experiences 

Learning never takes a vacation!  Included in this edition of our newsletter is information about the Summer Math 
Challenge, Summer Reading Challenge and a reasonably priced optional subscription to Epic! 

One of the best things that you can do for your child this summer is to encourage him/her to read!  Research 
shows that many students suffer from summer reading loss when they return to school each fall.  Researcher B. 
Heynes reports that òthe single summer activity that is most strongly and consistently related to summer learning is 
reading.ó  Summer is the perfect time to interest children in books!  The public library offers a multitude of read-
ing materials for children.  Children should be encouraged to read not only books, but magazines, newspapers, 
maps, comic books ð the possibilities are endless!  Other research reports that reading four to five books during 
the summer is potentially enough to prevent a decline in reading achievement from spring to fall.  This is an easy 
as well as inexpensive way to keep your child up to date with his/her school progress!  Donõt forget to have your 
child record the books that he/she reads this summer on the Governorõs Reading Challenge form that will be sent 
home with your child in the coming days.  These forms will be collected during the first week of school and the 
number of students who spent time reading during the summer will be reported to the Governorõs office.  Letõs 
have Braeburn students at 100% participation this year! 

Finally, let your child have fun this summer!  Spending time outdoors, traveling, hiking, and trips to the park or the 
beach are all activities that build background knowledge for your child.  Children with extensive background 
knowledge have an easier time making connections to the texts that they are required to read in school since they 
have had the experiences that the characters in a story may encounter.  Expensive vacations are not the only expe-
riences that build background knowledge!  Children learn new things every day just by being careful observers of 
things that are in and around their own neighborhoods.  A trip to the park with a friend can lead to a variety of 
details to write about upon returning to school, as is having an outdoor barbeque or catching fireflies in a glass jar 
on a warm summer evening. Getting children to create a picture in their mind prior to writing helps them to add 
detail to their writing. Reading and enjoying the great outdoors are two of the most important things that you can 
encourage your child to do this summer! 

Have a wonderful summer!  I look forward to our continued partnership in the fall! 

Ellen Cercone 
Curriculum Specialist 

Epic! is an online children's subscription book service offering immediate, on-demand access to 
over 25,000 high-quality illustrated books and chapter books for children ages 12 and under. The site 
includes thousands of Read-to-Me books, audio books, educational videos, and fun educational quiz-
zes.  Books are age-appropriate and include both fiction and non-fiction titles.  Your children current-
ly use Epic! in the library and their classroom and are familiar with the site. 
   
Right now, Epic! is running an amazing promotion that families may want to take advantage of- $3 for 
a 3 month subscription. This would be a great way for kids to do some reading over the summer. 
 
For more information see: https://www.getepic.com/summer-of-reading  


